ROUSE HILL HOSPITAL IS COMING!

Construction of Rouse Hill Hospital is set to commence in the next 2 months, with completion expected in 2024!

The Clinical Plan for this \$300 million health facility will provide a range of services including:

- Urgent and Emergency Care
- Day Surgery Unit
- Adult & Paediatric Short Stay
- Ambulatory & Outpatient Care which includes Women's Health, Ante/Post Natal Care, Cancer Care, Renal Dialysis, Mental Health, Infusion Centre and Paediatrics
- Prehabilitation, Rehabilitation & Lifestyle Medicine Service
- Multi-Story Car Park





LOCAL WOMAN OF THE YEAR JENNY WALKER

It was my great pleasure to present Jenny Walker of Kellyville Public School the 2023 Local Woman of the Year Award.

Jenny has been an educator for over 40 years. Jenny became Principal of Kellyville Public School in 2007 and has transformed the school into one of the most well respected and high performing schools not just within The Hills district, but across Greater Sydney.

Jenny now mentors, inducts, trains and supports other principals as they progress in their careers.

Congratulations Jenny! A well deserved award for an exceptional principal!

My Toll Relief.
Free rego for frequent toll users.



HOW TO CLAIM FREE REGOI

Owners of privately registered vehicles can still claim free or half price registration for money spent on tolls! This Toll Relief opportunity ends 30 June 2023 – so don't miss out!

Go To:

free-rego-check.service.nsw.gov.au



Castle Hill is set to welcome Woodward Sydney, a new action sports centre that promises world-class three-level indoor facilities for everything from skateboarding and BMX through to snowboarding, skiing and rock climbing

Woodward is synonymous with Olympic level action sports training facilities, and they have selected Castle Hill as its first international location outside out of the USA,

Woodward is due to open in 2024



Ray Williams MP

Electorate Office: Suite 202, Rouse Hill Town Centre, 10-14 Market Lane, Rouse Hill NSW 2155 **Phone:** (02) 8882 9555 **Email:** castlehill@parliament.nsw.gov.au **Website:** raywilliamsmp.com.au

Authorised by Ray Williams MP, Suite 202, Rouse Hill Town Centre, 10-14 Market Lane, Rouse Hill NSW 2155. Printed by Colonial Print & Copy, Unit B 5 Old Northern Road, Baulkham Hills NSW 2153, using Parliamentary entitlements.



Ray Williams MP

MEMBER FOR CASTLE HILL

Community Newsletter



January 2023



2023 HAS ARRIVED!

It's an exciting year ahead, with so many huge projects commencing including the \$300 million Rouse Hill Hospital and the three-level indoor action sports facility – Woodward Sydney.

The NSW Government has also expanded the range of Cost-of-Living savings available, with well over 70 ways to save on your everyday expenses. I encourage all residents to find out what is on offer and take advantage of the savings available. **Visit: www.savingsfinder.com.au**

SEE INSIDE FOR INFORMATION ABOUT THE STATE ELECTORAL DISTRICT REDISTRIBUTION AND HOW THIS WILL AFFECT YOU.





Happy Australia Day Everyone!

RECORD SAVINGS FOR PARENTS!!

With savings up to \$4,220 for Community Preschoolers, \$150 for Back-to-School expenses, \$500 for Before and After School Care, plus \$100 for Creative and Cultural activities and \$100 for Sport, Fitness and Recreation, as well as other rebates and funding available; NSW parents can provide their children with care and education (as well as indulge their interests) without breaking the household budget. Visit: service.nsw.gov.au



CWA COTTAGE



Since last year's heavy rain, the driveway at the Country Women's Association Cottage (Kenthurst) became severely damaged making it completely unusable. Through the NSW Government's Community Building Partnership grants scheme, the CWA now have the funding for a full repair of the area, making it safe for Members and Guests and enabling the CWA to continue to support the many charitable organisations that they do.

BACK TO SCHOOL

VOUCHERS



Parents across the State can apply for three \$50 NSW Back to School Vouchers per child, giving a boost to household budgets through savings on textbooks, uniforms, stationery, and other school essentials.

Visit: www.service.nsw.gov.au, or call Service NSW on 13 77 88 or visit your local Service NSW Service Centre.

WELCOME TO KELLYVILLE

CHANGES TO THE STATE ELECTORATE

To ensure the number of electors within each district remains approximately the same, a redistribution takes place after every second New South Wales State general election.

The recent distribution has resulted in a large

portion of the current Castle Hill Electorate coming under the new name of "Kellyville".

The new Kellyville Electorate will include the suburbs of Baulkham Hills. Beaumont Hills, Bella Vista, Castle Hill, Kellyville, Norwest, North Kellyville and Rouse Hill.

The new boundaries will be in place for the

NSW State election on 25 March 2023. This means that you may be voting for a new electoral district, even if your address has not changed.

BE LIKE LIBBY TRICKETT!

It was a great honour to meet Olympic Champion, former world record holder and Golden Girl of Australian Swimming - Ms Libby Trickett.

Learning to swim is the only sport that can save your child's life. Being able to swim is an essential life-saving skill because



METRO DIRECT TO THE

CITY

With the tunnelling for the Metro North West link complete, the countdown is on until commuters can catch the Metro direct to the City without having to change trains!



The NSW Government offers residents \$100 First Lap Vouchers to assist is paying for these essential swimming lessons, and there is no better place to learn to swim than the new \$55 million Waves Aquatic Centre located at 44 Mileham Ave, Baulkham Hills.

70 WAYS TO SAVE MONEY ON YOUR DAILY EXPENSES

OVERSPENT AT CHRISTMAS?

VISIT THE NSW GOVERNMENT'S SAVINGS FINDER WEBSITE TO HELP YOU GET BACK ON TRACK WITH 70 WAYS TO SAVE ON COST-OF-LIVING EXPENSES

GO TO: service.nsw.gov.au CLICK ON:

Savings Finder



2023 ANZAC DAY AMBASSADORS



It was wonderful to meet the Hills 2023 Anzac Day Ambassadors who will be an integral part of services at the Centenary Anzac Reserve at Kellyville.

Congratulations to:

- * Ava Frost (William Clarke College)
- * Krishi Raghupathi (Baulkham Hills High)
- * Holly Lawton (Northholm Grammar)
- * Georgia Titterton (Castle Hill High)
- * Tanis O'May (Crestwood High)

